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From: Haltiwanger, Katherine

Sent: Monday, June 6, 2016 10:32 AM

To: Haley, Nikki

Subject: FW: Assistant to the Governor Follow-Up

 

 
From: Abby Scott [mailto:abbyascott913@gmail.com]  
Sent: Monday, June 06, 2016 9:14 AM 
To: Haltiwanger, Katherine; nicolepriester@gov.sc.edu 

Subject: Assistant to the Governor Follow-Up 

 

Dear Katherine and Nicole,  
 

Thank you again for giving me your time this past Friday. I truly enjoyed getting to hear more about 

the Governor’s Office and the Assistant to the Governor position. Since our meeting, I have had the 
chance to think further about the position and feel as though I would be a great fit for what you all 
are looking for. I am extremely interested in pursuing this opportunity. 
 

One of my strongest takeaways from our meeting were the character traits needed to serve the 

Governor as her Assistant and Travel Aide. I have been thinking a lot about confidence, diligence, 
commitment and loyalty and understand how big a part they play in this role. I have also had the 
chance to reflect on past experiences that have grown my personal confidence and required a 

significant amount of diligence, commitment and loyalty. During my time serving the Columbia 
community through USC Dance Marathon, I had the opportunity to lead and fully manage the largest 
and most successful student-led philanthropic organization at Carolina by exemplifying those same 

characteristics and more.  
 

During my time job searching I have realized how important finding meaning and purpose in a position is to 

me. I truly believe I would find joy in the opportunity to serve Governor Haley and the state of South Carolina 

in this significant way. Additionally, I appreciate your transparency with the amount of work and time 

the job entails. I feel as though this is the perfect time in my life to begin a position with high 

demands because of the flexibility I currently have in my personal life. I am capable of committing as 
much as it takes to this work if I were to be seen as the best candidate to do so.  
 

Thank you again for your time and consideration. I wish you the best of luck during this recruiting process! 

 

Best,  

Abby Scott 


